
 

 

 

Subject: Vaccine Mandates in Schools 
Date: Monday, August 16, 2021 5:41:53 PM 

From: Vernon Brooks 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 

Hello, 

My name is Vernon Brooks. I have 2 sons. 1 graduated just this year, and the other is 
entering his senior year with CCSD. 

I understand that there is a meeting scheduled on 8/20 to discuss the possibility of mandating 
the COVID "vaccine" for all students. 

I vehemently oppose any notion of this. If such a thing were to be passed, I will have no 
choice but to remove my son from in-person learning at CCSD. 

I wish for my opposition to be entered on the record. 

Vernon Brooks 
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